
Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of 

the House Health Committee, 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

  

My name is Jennifer Davenport and I am Health and Safety Coordinator as well as a 

Human Resources Administrative Assistant for a small steel business in this great state 

of Ohio. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because people’s health should be an 

individual and personal responsibility and should always be a private and personal 

matter. No public sector, nor private sector, nor person(s) including government 

officials, should ever be granted access to anyone’s private and confidential health 

information up to and including during a pandemic or other health emergency. Further, 

no public sector, nor private sector, nor person(s) including government officials, should 

ever be allowed to ask for proof of any type of “vaccination” and especially not one that 

is still under EUA. Those choices should be made by each individual person.  

 

I could cite all of the data I have gathered over the years and especially this past year 

for my workplace, including basic law, constitutional law, human rights law, safety data 

reporting sheets, efficacy data and so on, but I am sure you already know all of this 

same information, as Representative Gross has a medical background. So I will simply 

say: I am not “anti-vax”, I believe in medicines and vaccinations that have been proven 

over time, and have gone through ample testing up to and including long term effects. It 

is a discrimination matter for any public sector, private sector, or person(s) including 

government officials to ask for proof or documentation on ANY private health matter up 

to and including vaccinations. Any person(s) health is an individual and personal 

responsibility and should always be a private and personal matter.  

  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

urgency of House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely, 

Jennifer Davenport 
 


